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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Preston niblack, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Intro. No. 994-A
Committee:   Housing & Buildings


	Title: To amend the administrative code of the city of New York and the New York city building code, in relation to requiring painting of dedicated standpipes and sprinklers.


	Sponsors:  By Council Member Garodnick, the Speaker (Council Member Quinn), and Council Members Fidler, Gentile, Gonzalez, James, Koppell, Liu, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Sanders Jr., Seabrook, Weprin, Baez, White Jr. and Gerson (in conjunction with the Mayor).



	Summary of Legislation:    This legislation would require standpipes and sprinklers to be painted either a green or red color to allow for easy inspection for damages and to prevent such systems from being damaged. Dedicated sprinklers, excluding attachments, gauges, valves and other operable parts of sprinkler systems as well as horizontal branch lines, must be painted.  


	Effective Date:   This local law shall take effect one hundred eighty days after enactment except that the commissioner of buildings shall take such actions as are necessary for its implementation, including the promulgation of rules, prior to such effective date.  



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated:   Fiscal 2010


	Fiscal Impact Statement:

Effective FY10
FY Succeeding

Effective FY11
Full Fiscal

Impact FY10
Revenues (+)
$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-) 

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There would be no impact on revenues resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Impact on Expenditures:  There would be no impact on expenditures resulting from the enactment of this legislation.


	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund


	Source of Information:
New York City Council Finance Division 

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:       Jonathan Rosenberg, Deputy Director

                                                Anthony Brito, Legislative Financial Analyst 



	History:
This legislation was introduced as Int. 994 by the Full Council and referred to the Committee on Housing and Buildings on May 20, 2009.  The Committee on Housing and Buildings held a hearing on Int. 994 and laid over the legislation on June 8, 2009.  An amendment has been proposed and the committee will reconsider Proposed Int. 994-A on August 19, 2009.
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